
HARRISON COUNTY HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES 

Jenna Kathryn Berry, 124 Williams Lane 

Garrett McCauley Dawson, 147 Chelsea Dr 

Gabrielle Marie Hatterick, Olivia Anne Hatterick, 3270 US Hwy 62 E 

Kara Suzanne Hines, PO Box 580 

Riley Isabel Moses, 649 Ky Hwy 1743 

Savanna Rose Neace, 107 Leawood 

Michael Rayburn Partin, 5199 US Hwy 62 W 

Addison Elyse Peak, 251 Shelter Lane 

Payton Dare Slade, 4586 US Hwy 27 S 

Alex Thomas Sledd, 253 Smith Martin Lane 

 

 

High School graduates other than HCHS: 

Bodie McClain Woodrum graduated from East Jessamine High School. He will attend UK in 

Engineering. He was Governor’s Scholar, received the Presidential Scholarship, was nominated for 

the Singletary Scholarship and was Valedictorian. His address is 200 Brome Dr, Nicholasville, KY 

40356 

 

Kaelyn Shea Faul, daughter of Andy & Lynn Faul, granddaughter of Larry & Linda Faul will 

graduate May 28th from Great Crossing High School in Georgetown. She will attend Union College 

and play volleyball. 

 

Sophie Antle daughter of Larry & Missy Antle, granddaughter of Ruthie Antle graduated from 

Lexington Christian. 

 

Hailey Fountain, daughter of Missy Hollar Fountain, granddaughter of Cooch and Brenda Hollar will 

graduate from Christian Academy of Louisville and will attend Belmont University in Nashville 

studying in Music Business.  

 

COLLEGE GRADUATES 

Russ Judy, son of Sherry Judy and Steve Judy graduated from Eastern Kentucky University 

May 13th with a Bachelor of Science Degree in Homeland Security.  

 

Ben VanHook, son of Robby & Sandy VanHook graduated from University of Kentucky of 

Agriculture, BA Agricultural Economics. 

 

Catherine Lewis, daughter of Alex and Jennifer Lyons is graduating Summa Cum Laude from the 

University of Louisville. 

 

Mason Fizer graduated from Middle Tennessee State University in Murfreesboro, TN on  

May 7, 2022. He is the grandson of Jim & Martha Snodgrass. 

 

YOUTH NEWS: 

Sunday, May 29th: There will be no youth meetings. 

 

************************************************************* 

OUR CHURCH FAMILY 

A note of sympathy is sent to Jack and Ruby Marsh and family in the death of Jack’s sister Faith 
Marsh Blumenfeld, of Knoxville, Tennessee who passed on May 21, 2022. 

 

An expression of sympathy is sent to the family of Diana Helsabeck who died May 14, 2022. Address 

for Diana’s sister, Merri Gill is 141 Rosemont Garden, Lexington, KY 40503. Address for Stephen 

Helsabeck and family is 5709 Redgum Dr, Myrtle Beach, SC 29579 

 

A note of sympathy is sent to Genie Gregg, Steve Rogers, Richard Rogers and their families in the 

death of their sister Grace Lynn Rogers Skinner who died May 19, 2022. Grace was the daughter of 

the late Eugene Rogers and Connie Kennedy. 

 

An expression of sympathy is sent to Harry T. Wiglesworth and family in the death of his wife Gloria 

Wiglesworth who died May 23, 2022. His address is 512 Broadway. 

 

 

-----Rylee Caswell, 1 year old daughter of Chris and Tara Caswell, granddaughter of Barry and Lisa 

Duckworth was admitted to UK Hospital due to RSV. Their address is 122 Western Ave. 

 

 

NEW ARRIVAL 

A note of congratulations is sent to Tamara Lunsford on the arrival of a daughter.  

Layla Jo Lunsford was born May 3, 2022. Chris and Deanna Lunsford are the maternal grandparents. 

 

 

CORDIAL WELCOME 

A cordial welcome is extended to Joel and Beverly Judd who transferred their membership to our 

church Sunday, May 22, 2022. Their address is 112 Oxley Ave. 

 

 

CHURCH CABINET MEETING 

The Church Cabinet will meet in the conference room at 6:00 P.M. Monday, June 6th. All members 

are asked to be present. 

 

 

OFFICIAL BOARD MEETING 

The Official Board will meet in the new fellowship hall at 7:00 P.M. Monday, June 6th. All members 

are asked to be present. 

 



 

 
THE 

CYNTHIANA CHRISTIAN CHURCH 

NEWS 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Volunteers are needed to help with 

the recording of our worship service 

on our YouTube channel. If you 

would be interested, please contact 

the church office or Gary Brunker. 

 

Please note: There will be no 

Men’s Bible Study, Saturday,  

May 28th. 

 

 

The church office will be closed 

Monday, May 30th for Memorial 

Day. 

 

JUNE BIRTHDAY 

              CALENDAR 

June 1st: Raylan Hamm, 

Robert Peak,  

♥M/M Robert Peak 

June 2nd: Vicki Northcutt, 

Barbara Olin,  

 ♥M/M Wayne 

Conner 

June 4th: Lennon Burden, 

♥M/M John 

Lemmings 

June 5th: Brad Burden,  

David May,  

♥M/M Stephen 

Northcutt 

June 6th: ♥M/M John Dawson 

June 9th: Loretta Grannis, 

Polly Whalen,  

Diane Slade 

 ♥M/M David May 

June 10th: Wilson Duckworth, 

Susan Dearborn,  

 ♥M/M Buddy 

Renaker 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Dr. Larry Bishop, Minister 

Brad Allison, Youth Director 

Pam Henson, Choir Director/Pianist 

Marilynn Bell, Organist 

Kathy Brown, Secretary 

Sherry Judy, Financial Assistant 

 

859-234-5332 or 859-234-5339 

Website: www.cynthianachristianchurch.com 

Email: ccc@cynthianachristianchurch.com 
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      I have met with our Worship Committee this week to discuss an item that will be of 

concern to you. This subject has to do with the summer worship services. After much 

thought, we have decided to only offer one service of worship for the summer. In 

essence, everything will remain the same, Sunday School at 9:45 A.M. and worship at 

10:45 A.M. Several reasons were considered in making this choice. It is so good to be 

back worshipping together as one body. After not being able to meet during the 

pandemic, it has been encouraging to share in one service of worship together. We are 

in great expectation that our crowds will continue to increase, especially if we offer 

only one service. It has also been brought to our attention that some elements of first 

service that made it so special are not available today, such as communion by intinction. 

We certainly believe that in due time, we will return to two services of worship, but as 

for now, we will celebrate with only one. Thank you for understanding the rationale for 

this decision. On another note I share with you a prayer provided by Week of 

Compassion, as it relates to the terrible tragedy in Uvalde, Texas this week: 

  “Lord in your mercy, hear our prayers, again and again and again and  

 again. 

With words we’ve heard too often, and hearts unendingly broken, by  

violence, by terror, by anger, we pray: 

Comfort those who mourn. Be near to all who grieve. Embrace us in our 

fear. Draw us to your Light. 

For Uvalde, today. For too many before. For the work of grief and 

repentance, and change that must come next.  

Lord in your mercy, hear our prayers.” 

        

…..Larry 

 

 

      

 
Sunday School 9:45 A.M. 

Worship Service 10:45 A.M. 
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